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City of Shelton Trails Committee
Meeting Minutes for September 8, 2021

Meeting was held at the Trails Committee barn, 316 Nells Rock Road

Present: Bill Dyer, Mark Vollaro, Val Gosset, Mike Flament, Terry Gallagher

Absent: Bob Wood

Also Present: Ellen Cramp, visitor and prospective member

The Meeting was called to order by Bill Dyer at 5:40 pm

Meeting Minutes: Terry Gallagher made a motion to approve the August 4, 2021 meeting minutes; seconded by Val Gosset. Unanimously passed.

Recent Trails Activities

· One work party was held during August on the Rec Path starting at Pine Lake with 11 members and volunteers attending

· Mark Vollaro, Luis Isaza and Bill Dyer cleared several tree falls on the yellow Boehm Pond trail and cleared the Winthrop Woods entrance. 

· Terry Gallagher cleared several tree falls on the Birchbank trail

· Mark and Luis used the Gator/DR to mow several trails

· Mark will provide an estimate of the trail volunteer hours at the next Trails Committee meeting

Barn Status and Future Plans

The exterior of the barn is completely painted/stained. Part of the interior still needs the City to apply the polyurethane and for the committee to stain and seal the second floor and stairs. Mark and Bill taped the floor prior to the stain to be applied. The City delivered the electrical conduit and wiring to provide power to the barn. Required is the trenching to bring electricity to the barn. Cooler weather should allow the painting and power supply to move ahead. 
Upcoming Work Parties:

1. Saturday September 18 8:30 am. Stockmal and Willis Woods. Meet at Nicholdale Parking lot

2. Saturday September 25 8:30 am. Nells Loop. Meet at Abbey Wright Parking lot

Other Items:

· Bill will contact Dan and Dave about Rec Path materials and potential repairs

· We discussed the possibility of having the Turkey Trot Trail public hike at the end on November

· Scout Projects: Marissa is continuing to work towards her kiosk project and all the paperwork approving Kevin’s Paugussett Trail improvements has been signed and submitted.
Meeting was adjourned at 6:35 pm.

Minutes prepared by Bill Dyer and to be considered a draft until reviewed and approved at the next Trails meeting.
